MINUTES

ATTENDEES: Matt D., Jerry W., Barb M., Pam A., Amy W., Beth M., Jenny K.

COMMITTEE UPDATES:

- Jerry gave an update on how the 4th of July festivities went this year. Everything went well and NIB broke even with all costs. The Lion's Club Park is reserved for 2017 for July 2nd along with the tents from Johnson Food Center.
- Beth let everyone know that NIB donated the cost of the rental of the snow cone machine to the Lakota Quasquicentenial Committee along with our 2 gallons of syrup for the Picnic in the Park.
- Jenny gave an update on the Glow Run. The glow run came out with a net of \$2,343.96 which helped pay for the fireworks for 2016. Next year's glow run/walk will be held on Friday, June 30th. The route will change next year just a tad to make sure all streets are well lit and are nice roads to keep participants safe.
- Pam gave an update on the BC Quasquicentential plans. There will be a historic walking/driving tour that people can participate in next summer during the festivities.
- Beth gave an update on the Meat & Music Spectacular. KBEW is sponsoring radio ads and NIB has purchase sun shades to go across the street to help with shade for this year's event. Ladies Night out will be November 10th.
- The Kids Halloween Party will be October 30th and Beth will call to reserve the Heritage Town Center.
- Beth will contact Amanda Heyer regarding the fall craft show and also look at the school calendar to try to do it the same week as fall conferences.
- Sara Meinders and Teresa Cooper will be working with Youth Football this year.
- Beth is going to update the welcome packets and get more packets up to the City Hall for new residents moving in.
- The meeting was adjourned at 8:01pm with a motion from Jerry and a second from Jenny.